MEMO# 31039

January 19, 2018

FSB Survey on Incentives to Clear Derivatives - Deadline Extended Until February 2

[31039]

January 19, 2018 TO: Derivatives Markets Advisory Committee RE: FSB Survey on Incentives to Clear Derivatives - Deadline Extended Until February 2

As previously reported, the FSB, BCBS, CPMI and IOSCO have launched a survey to study the effects of G20 financial regulatory reforms on incentives to centrally clear derivatives.[1] The deadline for responses to this survey has been extended to **5:00 p.m.** (CET) on Friday, February 2, 2018.[2] The original deadline was 5:00 p.m. (CET) on Friday January 26, 2018.

In addition, ICI and other buy-side trade associations are considering whether to request a further extension of this deadline. Please contact George Gilbert (george.gilbert@ici.org) by **Tuesday, January 23,** if you would like to share your views on whether extending the deadline would help your firm complete the survey.

George M. Gilbert Assistant General Counsel

endnotes

[1] See ICI Memorandum No. 31009 (January 5, 2018), available at https://www.ici.org/my_ici/memorandum/memo31009.

[2] The FSB's website contains more information about the survey: http://www.fsb.org/2017/12/call-for-responses-to-surveys-on-incentives-to-centrally-clear-ot-c-derivatives/

abridged and therefore incomplete. Communications from the Institute do not constitute, and should not be considered a substitute for, legal advice.